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Dear Minister 
 
I am writing to formally put on record the concerns of our Subject Overview and Scrutiny 
Committee 1 which met on 12 October 2023 to consider Whole-School Approach to Emotional 
and Mental Wellbeing.    
 
During discussions, the Committee expressed strong concerns about school support staff 
leaving to work in jobs outside the sector due to the competitive job market, salaries offered in 
other sectors and a more blended working environment. 
 
I have been asked as Chair of Subject Overview and Scrutiny Committee 1 to express these 
concerns and request that more be done at a national level to raise the profile of and 
incentivise recruitment and retention of school support staff, as these important roles are 
significant in delivering requirements and ensuring well-being is at the forefront, however 
support staff are leaving to work in jobs outside the sector.  
 
The Committee requests that due consideration be given to the above and look forward to your 
response. 
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Yours sincerely,  
 

 
Y Cyng / Councillor Alex Williams   
Cadeirydd y Pwyllgor Trosolwg a Chraffu Pwnc 1 (Addysg) / Chair of Subject Overview and 
Scrutiny Committee 1 (Education 


